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Westport, CT (March 15, 2007)-- Save the Children today praised the popular Fox television program, American Idol, and the new Charity Projects Entertainment Fund for its joint commitment next month to raise public awareness of extreme poverty in the United States and Africa, and to raise funds to help several non profits, including Save the Children.

The Idol Gives Back performance programs will air Tuesday, April 24 (8:00-9:00 PM live ET/tape-delayed PT) and Wednesday, April 25 (8:00-10:00 PM live ET/tape-delayed PT). 

The Charity Projects Entertainment Fund (CPEF) plans to divide the money raised by the two shows equally to support programs in the US and Africa. In the U.S., the money will be distributed to Save the Children and other U.S. organizations also working to deliver health and education programs to children in some of the most disadvantaged areas of America In Africa, the money will be focused on delivering health and education programs and will be distributed via CPEF to Save the Children and other organizations.

“It is an honor that Save the Children programs in both Africa and the United States will benefit from this creative fund-raising effort,” said Charles MacCormack, CEO of Save the Children.

 “Many in our country don’t realize that one in six children right here in our own back yard, is being raised in poverty. We can all help change that,” said Save the Children Vice President for US Programs, Mark Shriver. 

“Idol Gives Back is a unique example of the entertainment industry sharing one of its biggest audiences on two of its biggest nights to raise awareness of children in poverty and the solutions that organizations like Save the Children use to combat it,” added MacCormack. 

“Showing the face of extreme poverty in America and Africa to a huge audience, and asking the American public for assistance, now that’s my definition of reality television at its best,” MacCormack said. “They didn’t need to do it for the best ratings, which they already have. They chose to do it. That’s what leaders do.”

Save the Children is the leading independent organization creating lasting change for children in need in the United States and around the world. Celebrating its 75th anniversary in 2007, Save the Children helps children survive and thrive by improving their health, education and economic opportunities and, in times of acute crisis, mobilizing rapid life-saving assistance. For more information, visit savethechildren.org
